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 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     





     October 6, 2016

Approved by: ___________________

Date: _________________________
Zoning Board Members Present: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; Brittanie Reinold, Clerk; Michael McGovern; 
                                                     Stephanie Forsythe; Dan Petrelli
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All others present:  Ed Pare, Marjorie Duff, Janice Whittier, Dave Tivnan, Keith Vallante, Debra Pinto, 

                               Stephen O’Connell, Brian Allen
7:30 pm- Public Hearing – 11 West Sutton Road



       Variance / Request for Finding

                                              Debra Pinto
R. Deschenes- Read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle.
Stephen O’Connell from Andrews Survey and Engineering represented the applicant requesting a variance and a finding to construct an addition to the existing single family home which sits on approximately 5,000 square feet of land located on Lake Singletary. The addition would consist of primarily a garage with living and storage space. It was noted that access from West Sutton Road was challenging and due to topography the selected location was logical as seen on previous applications in the area. The lot coverage already exceeded requirements at 16%. With the addition it would increase to approximately 25%.  Due to the lot size and constraints of the existing structure, it was felt the proposed location was best for the addition. 

R. Deschenes asked for height of the garage as they did not have the architectural plan and it was answered that the gabled end would face the street and would be no more than (23-24) feet high. There would be storage above the garage and living space below.

Dan Petrelli questioned if the lot coverage included the shed and it was answered yes.

M. McGovern questioned the total dimensions of the building and whether there were drawings or a floor plan. It was explained that the project was currently being drawn out by the architect.

M. McGovern stated he needed to see more as it was felt this was a massive structure for a non conforming lot. He noted that they had granted similar requests on these lots for garages for safety but this looked like a 3 story addition. He was concerned with lot coverage so was looking for a better description of the project and recommended that they continue the hearing allowing for additional information. 
The applicant presented a set of plans which were reviewed with the Board.
D. Petrelli questioned the ability to center the addition on the house.

M. McGovern had concerns of adding living space to a tight tank which already serviced 3 levels and two bedrooms with the lack of floor plans to review.

S. Forsythe questioned the pour and height of ceiling in basement and was answered 8-ft.

M. McGovern noted that he was comfortable with the garage but not the additional living space. It was felt that if it were a conventional septic he may feel differently but the tight tank weighed heavily with him.

All those present in favor or opposition: none

Site inspection scheduled for November 2, 2016 at 5:30pm

B. Reinold motioned, D. Petrelli seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to November 3, 2016 at 7:35pm.

7:55 pm- Public Hearing –  154 Town Farm Road – Sp. Permit / Variance : Waivers

                                               Wireless Edge Towers, LLC

R. Deschenes- Read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle.

Edward Pare, Attorney from Brown  Rudnick spoke on behalf of Wireless Edge Towers.

Atty. Pare gave a brief overview of project: The parcel consists of (6) acres owned by the town permitted as a retreat lot. It was noted that access to the tower would be through an existing driveway by easement with Whittier Farm. Utilities would be underground. Verizon was currently interested in co-locating on the tower. The tower will reach 150-ft in height. The town of Sutton has the right to use for public safety equipment through the lease agreement.

Keith Vallente reviewed present and future coverage maps with the Board.

M. McGovern questioned options available to conceal the tower as it was thought it best to make it look the best it could. Options were given though it was noted that it was a tower and hard to disguise when sitting above a tree line.
B. Reinold read into the record the lease agreement re: municipal/landlord co-location on the tower.

D. Petrelli noted that he was aware the parcel was created specific for this use but questioned where the breakdown occurred on setback issues. Atty. Pare responded saying that it was unclear to him other than to say there were wetland and topography issues, no other available parcels were zoned for the use in the area and there was a need for the service and lastly the town selected the area.

E. Pare also noted that a 7-day Balloon test was attempted, but the balloons kept popping. Notice was given and a crane was brought in to satisfy the requirement of a balloon test and that popped as well. They were able to supply photo simulations for the Board.
All those present in favor or opposition:

Brian Allen, 12 Old Tavern Lane - Questioned if the tower would allow for coverage at the school and it was answered no and still wouldn’t with a tower at a higher elevation of 190-ft. . He asked if Verizon had another tower planned for Marion’s Camp or another site to cover the School and it was stated not at this time. Mr. Allen recommended that the Board request a grey tower instead of brown. He also asked if the tower would be lighted and it answered no.
Discussion ensued regarding bonding and the Board agreed that the $18,000.00 bond noted in the signed lease agreement was adequate.

M. McGovern motioned, Brittanie Reinold seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.

D. Petrelli motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the special permit and variance/waiver as requested.

Board Business

Approval of Minutes:

D. Petrelli motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to accept the July 14, 2016 Minutes as presented.

D. Petrelli motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to accept the September 1, 2016 Minutes as presented.

8:55pm – Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,
Lynn Dahlin

BOA Secretary
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